
NOTICE  

Town of Lowell  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON  

Wednesday, September 14, 2021, AT 5:30 P.M.  

AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING. 

 AGENDA:  
 

• Sign Orders 

• Approve minutes from August 31, 2021 

• Other Business 

                                                                                                                                                                                

 

 

                                                                                                                                           SELECTBOARD: 
                                                                                                                                                    Alden Warner-Chm.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Darren Pion 

Wayne Richardson 

  

 

 

MINUTES 

SELECT BOARD MEETING 

TOWN OF LOWELL 

Meeting held on September 14,  2021. 

  

Board members present:    

 Darren Pion, Wayne Richardson 

Christy Pion-Town Clerk/Selectboard Clerk 

Rebecca DiZazzo- Treasurer 

Calvin Allen-Road Commissioner   

Meeting was called to order at 5:40 p.m.  

GUEST:  

❖ Ethel Chase-Resident 

 

Sign Orders: 

 

❖ Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer.  

 

Minutes from August 31, 2021: 

 

❖ Minutes from August 31, 2021 we approved and signed by the Board Unanimously.  

 

Other Business: 

 

❖ Ethel Chase came to the meeting with concern of why the posts were put up at the junction of Rte. 

58 and the Mines Road. Calvin answered with the reason of complaints coming from people 

traveling this road who had gotten cracked windshields and almost causing accidents with 

motorcyclist, which was caused by stones being spun into the road by ATV’s. He said it was 

becoming a weekly thing to have to rent a tractor and fix it, and it was costing the Town more 

money than it needs to. Calvin stated that he would be removing them for winter and hopes to 

replace the posts with cement barriers in the spring just before ATV season. Ethel was happy with 

the explanation she got and left the meeting. 

❖ Wayne Richardson approved and signed a truck weight permit for the following: JAMES A. 

DONOVAN TRUCKING. 

❖ Darren and Wayne had met with the New Town Lawyer this morning for an introductory meeting. 



❖ Rebecca spoke to the Board on behalf of Cedric and Judy Humphrey on a request to have their 

penalties waved again this year due to a physical health hardship. After a short discussion the Board 

agreed to waive the penalties but not the interest. 

❖ Christy presented an email from Jennifer Blay and her students at the Lowell Graded School. The 

letter was to update the Board on the measurements of the trail they want to put in Gelo Park and 

what they would need help with being that they only have $650.00 left of their grant money to 

spend. The Board discussed the project and will be speaking with Jen to let her know of their 

decisions. Becky also suggested that we may be able to help with this project with the ARPA grant 

funds. She is going to find out if this project will qualify for funding. The Board also thought that it 

would be alright to give the kids 3 loads of fill for free to help them get started on their project, so 

they may start leveling out the pathway. 

❖ Christy presented to the Board a resume from Christina Adams who is interested in the Health 

Officer position. The Board reviewed the resume and decided to wait and see if anyone else is 

interested before they make a decision.  

 

 

 

 

Board Warrants:   

        

➢ General Order # 34    $                  17,332.23 

➢ Payroll Order # 19     $                    7,064.34 

                                            ____________________ 

                                                    

 

                                                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                    

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling -                       $       24,396.57 

 
 

Meeting adjourned at 6:42 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Christy M. Pion  

   

 

Next meeting date: September 28, 2021 at the Town Office Building 

  

  

_____________________________________         ______________________________________  

   


